## New Bell for Smith A new bell, the gift of Very Rev. and Mrs, Charles U. Harris, Evanston, Ill., formerly of Highland Park, has been installed in the tower of College Tall, Smith College, joining the other 22 bells of the Dorothea Carille Chime. Dr. Harris, formerly rector of Trinity Church, Highland

Park, is now president and dean of Seabury - Western Theological Seminary in Evanston. He and Mrs. Harris gave the bell to the college in memory of Mrs. Harris' sister, Dorothea Carlile, who was a member of the class of 1922, and in whose memory the other bells were presented by the late Mr. and Mrs. Wilson Carlile, her parents. Mrs. Carlile was a Smith graduate, class of 1893. Mr. and Mrs. Harris' daughtor. Diana, was graduated from Smlth in 1956. Dean and Mrs. Harris also recently established a prize fund to stimulate the appreciation of carillon music at Smith and to encourage enlargement of the repertory of the Dorothea Carille Carillon.